Mr. Liston, Night Watchman, Campus.

Dear Mr. Liston:

Thank you very much for your note of yesterday. I believe you are referring to room 107, instead of 117, as there is no number 117 in the gymnasium.

Room 107 is the intramural office, and quite often there are intramural games being played at night. For that reason the office is sometimes open as late as 10:30 or 11 o'clock.

Thank you very much for your thoughtfulness.

Sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.